

#### Aug 26, 2021-3:30 PM

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm.

The agenda was passed as changed to amending to change the rules and regulations chair. The minutes were passed as presented.

## Special Business: Officer Reports

Freshman Forum Advisor: bill to present

Pro-Tempore: no report

Chief of Staff: no report

Treasurer: no report

Secretary: no report

<u>President:</u> He is excited to see everyone today. New business has Freshman Forum bill, Fred gray resolution. He is hoping that Paw Painting will be a homecoming tradition possibly. He has been working on the city council liaison initiative. He spoke about the JSU rivalry. Pause and say Hey Day will hopefully be coming after main month. Maeve has the graphic standards. Talon has been working on the endowed scholarships. Jake has some ideas about the Roar guides.

<u>Vice President of Senate:</u> Welcome to all of our guests. She asks for patience for other business before the proceedings. We will be having an open forum for feedback and questions and that will be limited to 30 min and 2 min per person. There is an SGA feedback form on our webpage.

### **Chair Reports**

Budget Oversight Chairperson: no report

<u>Elections and Recruitment Chairperson:</u> she would like to thank all for their help with the soar table and a reminder that signatures are due by sept 9<sup>th</sup>. No speaking about it in the chambers

Legislative Affairs Chairperson: Our Vice president, president, and John went down to the stars conference for the higher education. Will be more to talk about later

Rules and Regulations Chairperson: Academic: Mackenzie is in a lab, but she will be here soon. They are excited.

Student Welfare Chairperson: Their committee will be meeting with the title 9 coordinator

### **Shared Governance**

### **Old Business**

### New Business

Freshman Forum bill:

Mackenna, Jake, and Keelyn talked about the Freshman forum bill changes.

Audrey asked about why they have to serve the entire year.

Carson asks how they will keep the stipulation that they will serve the whole year.

Ellen asked about whether or not the freshman forum will cater to the end of the semester during UPC and Senate elections. Keelyn mentioned that she will have many speakers come to their meetings.

Motioned and seconded. Ellen and Audrey seconded

Bill passed

<u>Fred Gray Resolution</u> Jake briefly explained the resolution. Motioned and seconded. Audrey and Carson seconded

## **OPEN FORUM**

- Brooke F: Gave a statement in support of impeachment
- Russ Green: Gave a statement with cases in support of Statom
- Meg Wilbanks: Gave a statement in support of Statom
- Anna Grace Rye: Gave a statement in support of Statom
- Saddler Emory: Gave a statement in support of Impeachment
- Luke Holcome: Gave a statement in support of Statom
- Jenna Allen: Gave a statement in support of Impeachment
- Bryant: Gave a statement in support of Statom
- A statement was given in support of impeachment
- Kyla Harris: Gave a statement in support of Impeachment
- The open forum is now closed
- VP Walton thanked all who spoke
- We have now moved into executive session

## We have exited executive session The results were to table the discussion to Sept 9<sup>th</sup>. <u>Open Discussion</u>

Motioned and seconded to move out of open discussion

# Advisor's Report

Tyler spoke on the situation and has said to make sure that you know what the governing documents say. There will be a follow up session to the summer workshop. Roar Lions

## Announcements

College colors day will be sept 3

We also will be starting first Fridays

## Pep

VP Walton gave a pep to everyone who came to the meeting

Pep to Kayla for running such a smooth meeting

Pep to the budget oversight committee

Pep to senator Gosart for the FF bill

Motioned and seconded

Respectfully Submitted, Javia Warner Secretary, Student Government Association